
St. Pius X High School Alumni Association
 6/10/2020 Quarterly Board Meeting Minutes

-Meeting called to order at 7:03 pm.

-Alumni Association Members in Attendance:
at St. Pius X School:
Harry Cheatham '64
Diana Wagner Parker '01

On ZOOM:
Christy Clark Stites '77                                      Peggy Condon Flanagan '91
Brenda Pruneau Sparling '67     Steve Stoll '65
Jim Sparling '67                                                 Andy Held '92              
Norma Commeford Overberg '66                      Jackie White
Rick Overberg '66

-No quorum tonight, go with majority

-Approval  of March 11, 2020 Minutes
     Motion by Harry C.    2nd by Christy S.
     approved by majority

-Approval of Agenda for June 10, 2020
     Motion by Harry C.     2nd by Christy S.
     approved by majority

-Approval of Officers
     Motion by Rick O.     2nd by Andy H.
     approved by majority

-Approval of Committee Chairs
     Motion by Harry C.     2nd by Christy S.
     approved by majority

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

+TREASURER REPORT     -Jennifer was not present
     -We have no balance or purse

+VOLUNTEER/SERVICE     -Rick O.
     -portable BBQ needs immediate repair.
     -there is no co-chair but Rick has 5 or 6 people to help
     -clean up the grounds 2xs a year fall & spring
     -assist with getting the fields ready
     -pressure wash the War Memorial



+FINANCING & GIFTING     -no chair 
     -no report

+ALUMNI AMBASSADOR     -Andy Held
     -Class Reps -a letter to Class Officers and Student Council Officers to keep track
      of all current emails.  Find out who organizes class reunions maybe they have current info.
     -7/31 Golf Tournament will need volunteers to hand out Bloody Mary's, Margarita's and   
     Screwdrivers.
     -Harry C, Diana P and Andy will get together to go over the school calendar to see when 
Ambassadors would be needed.
     -4th of July Celebration has been canceled due to COVID.

+PRESERVATION     -Steve Stoll  
     -so far we have 50 pages of typed history from the beginning until 1970.
     -Special biographies for Fr. Dalton, Sr. Margarita Heisserer, & Mr. Ralph Boyer.   
       Still waiting to talk to Adele Greavng, Marty Zielonko, Jackie White, Bill & Carol Schmidt,
       Jim Striler and Fr. Jercinovic.
     -Rita Scherben of the Archdiocese of St. Louis has many photos and documents to be looked at and
       copied when it is safe from COVID.
     -Carl & Ellen Portell sold the property where St. Pius X is located to the Archdiocese for $100.
     -The Precious Blood nuns of Ruma, IL have lots of info to be looked at after COVID.
     -We're getting use of a computer and scanner for the Alumni Room.

+SPIRITUALITY     -Norma Overberg
     -a ZOOM meeting was held for brainstorming.

OPEN MEETING DISCUSSION

-Norma O. suggested that the Alumni Association make some kind of Cultural Diversity 
     statement.

-Anything that needs sent out should be forwarded  to Diana P. or Ellie Warden '15.  They will get it       
     approved and sent out.

-Alumni meetings will be held on the 2nd Wednesday of September and December.
  
-Harry wanted to know if the Sept meeting would be held in the alumni room at St. Pius.
     Christy, Brenda & Norma said they would still be attending through ZOOM because of
     health concerns that they have.

-St. Pius starts school on August 14.

-Operational & Financial report was not presented Jim Lehn was absent.

-Diana reported that there would be no website changes because it isn't cost effective.



-Alumni Newsletter was sent out by email.
           1672 Sent out
             641 Opened
             775 Not Opened
                 1 unsubscribed
                 1 spam

-Andy Held suggested having a table in the churches after masses with cards for our alumni to
      to fill out with new information including addresses, email, etc.  Christy suggested asking if the
      churches would put it in the bulletins that we are looking for this updated information.

-Motion to adjourn 8:27 made by Harry 2nd by Christy.

 
     
     


